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CONSIDERATION OF THE UPR REPORT OF RWANDA
(25 January 2021)



[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you, President,

Indonesia thanks the delegation of Rwanda for the presentation of its national report.

Indonesia welcomes the dedication of an entire chapter on human rights and freedoms in the revised Constitution, as well as the adoption of the National Human Rights Action Plan.

To further improve progress in the promotion and protection of human rights in Rwanda, Indonesia recommends:

1. [bookmark: _Hlk61260283]to advance human rights-based training programs for public service and military officers and the development of community policing initiatives, with a view to eradicate the practice of torture and other forms of ill-treatment; 
2. to continue to implement employment strategies designed to improve the rate of youth employment, including through international capacity building cooperation in the field of vocational training.
3. to recognize the role of health and essential workers in defending human rights during the COVID-19 pandemic and provide a safe and enabling environment where they can conduct their work free from threats and intimidation.

We wish the Government of Rwanda a successful review.

Thank you.


